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Minutes of the Tennessee Alabama Presbytery
Associate Reformed Presbyterian Synod

Adjourned Meeting at Bonclarken Assembly
June 8, 2010 9:51 PM

The meeting was held in Draffin Hall No. 4. Presbytery was called to order
by Moderator James Kidd with prayer at 9:51 PM.

The roll was constituted with a quorum present as follows:

Ministers: Gayle Cotton, Stephen Jordan, Robert Illman, Calvin Todd,
Charles Edgar, P.J. McClung, Roy Hulling, Charles Dana Crowell, Gregory
Duke, Su Kim, and Charles Bradley.
 
Ruling Elders: Teddy Ray, Stephen Webber, David Rentschler, Curtis
Mitchell, Hayes Strother, Moderator James Kidd.

The Moderator reported that there is still a $50 stipend available for any
child within the boundary of presbytery who can successfully recite The
Ten Commandments.

The Moderator reported for the Cornerstone Property Commission. The deed
for the Cornerstone property is now in the name of presbytery. Tom Neve
now has a complete inventory of the assets, and is in the process of
obtaining an appraisal of the value of the building and property. When
this is complete the Commission plans to take steps to sell the building
and property.

The Christian Education Committee reported that it is seeking to host
Christian education training conferences for Sunday school teachers. It
is the committee’s intent to hold workshops in two locations, one in the
north and one in the south. Mr. Brent Turner and his assistant will
conduct the workshops. The first will be held in the north. 

Major Gayle G. Cotton, Chaplain, U.S. Army, gave a report of his work. He
has been assigned to the Installation Management Office at Fort Bliss, due
to medical condition that prevented him from being deployed with his
former team. He reported that he was able to go to Command General Staff
College. He is now at the 11th Artillery Brigade where he serves as the
Senior Brigade Chaplain. He shared his concerns about changes and stresses
on the family that are occurring in the military. He asked for the prayers
of the Presbytery. The Moderator called upon Robert Illman to offer prayer
for Major Cotton and his work. 

Robert Illman presented a plaque of appreciation to Su Kim to acknowledge
his sacrificial ministry in Huntsville at Hanmaum Chapel.

Motion: To approve the Minutes of the Spring Meeting 2010 as distributed
by electronic mail. Carried. 

Motion: To accept Calvin Todd's resignation as chairman of the Minister
and His Work Committee. By consent.

The Moderator read the names of the members appointed to the Cornerstone
Property Commission: Charles Edgar, Charles Mangum, Fred Hartin, Roy
Hulling, James Kidd, and Tom Neve.



T/A Presbytery Adjourned Mtg 2010, page 2

Messrs. Edgar and Hartin were extended the privilege of the floor
regarding the nominations process for the Erskine College board.

Motion: To adjourn at 10:47 PM.

Attest:

_____________________________
Charles W. Bradley, Stated Clerk


